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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL
Finance Committee
AGENDA
Minutes of the meeting of the Finance Committee held 20th January 2014 at the Honiton Town Council offices, New Street, Honiton
Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr David Foster



Cllr Les Bayliss (Chairman)
Cllr Peter Halse



Cllr Peter Corke

Cllr John Taylor



Cllr Vera Howard

Cllr Vernon Whitlock 



Cllr John Zarczynski

In Attendance

Cllr Roy Coombs
Cllr Nick Cornwell

Cllr Vivienne Ash

Cllr Les Lunt

Cllr Sharon Pavey

Katy Griffin – Press (Midweek Herald)

Mrs Chetna Jones

Town Clerk/RFO

13/50
Apologies for Absence

None although Cllr Pavey would be slightly late.
13/51
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Bayliss – Director of Honiton Street Market & Director of Honiton Community Complex

Cllr Whitlock – Director of Honiton Community Complex & Member of Friends of Beehive
Cllr Corke - Director of TIC

Cllr Cornwell – Director of Honiton Community Complex

Cllr Ash - Director of Honiton Community Complex & Member of Friends of Beehive

13/52
To agree cheque lists and to recommend approval to the Town Council

a)
October for £251,181.56

b)
November for £418,529.06
c)
December for £435,386.27
The RFO had circulated a list of cheques for October, November and December. The RFO clarified or confirmed various queries regarding the Everys witness fee, Dimonds stationary and postage, HMRC PAYE clarification and if Foot Anstey costs were net of VAT.
It was unanimously agreed to recommend the lists to the Town Council for approval.

13/53
To discuss and recommend approval to the Town Council Income and Expenditure for the second quarter to 31 December 2013
Cllr Zarczynski queried why Charter Day was in twice. The clerk confirmed the first instance was due to the fact it had been anticipated that funds would be raised towards the cost of the event but as no income was generated there was a deficit. 
Cllr Taylor asked why the interest was so much more for the Beehive funds. The clerk informed members that this was due to the amount originally anticipated being estimated and as work started later than expected the funds were able to gain more interest.

It was unanimously agreed to recommend the income and expenditure for the second quarter to the Town Council.

13/54 To review the draft budget and precept for 2014/15 and propose a recommendation for the next Town Council meeting
Cllr Bayliss explained that the budget was to allow for financial provision for eventualities that the Town Council may wish to consider and stressed that this did not mean that a firm decision was being made when agreeing to the provision.

Cllr Foster suggested that Christmas Lights be reduced and that a smaller payment of £500 be made to assist them in starting up.
Cllr Zarczynski agreed and was aware that the Chamber of Commerce had already started looking into ways for raising funds for Christmas Lights.

Cllr Howard proposed that a budget of £1000 be allowed through the precept. All members voted unanimously in favour. The motion was carried.

It was agreed that grants be split. However Cllr Cornwell felt that this was taking a few steps back as it was agreed a few years ago that all orgainsations be considered through the same process. Cllr Bayliss explained that the amounts did not mean they would receive these automatically and they would need to apply for a grant in the normal manner. However a financial provision was required as the amounts were considerable larger than what smaller orgainsations usually requested.

Local Organisation Grant - £4000 – This was agreed.

Youth Support - £500 - Cllr Foster proposed that youth support be increased to allow for dedicated funds for specific projects. The motion was not taken any further and it was agreed to keep at £500.

Twinning - £50 – This was agreed.

TIC - Cllr Zarczynski felt that although TIC provided a very good service but it was such a large proportion of money that was being given that he felt this should be halved.
Cllr Howard proposed that the contribution to TIC be reduced to £5000. This was seconded by Cllr Zarczynski with 4 in favour, 3 against and 1 abstention.

Hot Pennies - £100 – This was agreed.

CAB – Cllr Foster felt that with more and more people requiring advice in these difficult times this should be increased. He proposed an increase to £1500. This was seconded by Cllr Zarczynski with 6 in favour and 2 against. The motion was carried.

Charter Day - £500 – This was agreed.

Reserve - £0 - Cllr Halse proposed that the proposed reserve increase be removed. This was seconded by Cllr Zarczynski with 5 in favour and 3 against. The motion was carried.
Cllr Coombs asked that the standing orders be amended accordingly to reflect the change in need for reserves to be set at 3 months of outgoings.
Allotments - £0 - Cllr Taylor proposed that this be removed as any suitable site will require a substantial amount and would therefore be likely to come from a PWLB Loan. This was seconded by Cllr Halse with 7 in favour and 1 abstention. The motion was carried.
Neighbourhood Plan - £10,000 – Cllr Zarczynski proposed this be kept at this figure, and was seconded by Cllr Howard. Cllr Cornwell added that the working group had not yet made a recommendation and may not require this. Cllr Ash asked if it could then be rolled into next year. Cllr Taylor proposed an amendment which was to keep but as an allocated reserve fund. This was seconded and unanimously agreed. 

Cllr Halse added that this committee had really tried hard to reduce the precept where possible and that this should be noted. 

CCTV Maintenance £3000, move £2000 – This was agreed.

Car Park – Annual cost £3000; set up £5000 – This was agreed. Cllr Taylor stated that the potential to earn an income would be available for future years.
Cllr Foster asked if bus shelters could have additional funding. It was agreed that a survey was needed for all sites and the motion was not considered any further.

Cllr Bayliss confirmed that this would mean that each household would need to pay £55.03 per annum which equated to an increase of 25p per week.

It was agreed to recommend the budget and precept proposal to the Town Council.

13/55
To receive details of Pension changes
The clerk informed the committee that every three years the pension fund was reviewed. Following a review LGPS have confirmed that the employment contribution was to be increased by 1%.
13/56 
To agree to replace Deputy Mayor’s Medallion
The clerk informed the committee that this could be done quite simply with an antique effect medal engraved with the Town Council crest and name and ribbon at a cost of approximately £10 - £15.
It was agreed to recommend this to the Town Council.

13/57
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.50pm.

Signed Chair

27th January 2014

